
Invocation 

For good food, good fellowship,  

and every opportunity of service,  

we give you thanks O Lord. Amen 

Notes 

Four Way Test 
of the things we think, say or do. 

1. Is it the truth? 

2. Is it fair to all concerned? 

3. Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 

4. Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

Paul Harris Fellows 

Jack Clayton 1980 

Hugo Ehrke 1983 

Bert Holds 1983 

Jim Milne 1985 

Jack Walker 1986 

Bill Cruickshank 1990 

Murray Norton PDG 1990 

Glen Eden PDG 1992 

Syd Harvie 1996 

Ron Heading 1998 

John Holds 2000 

Brian Moodie 2002 

Vin Higgins 2002 

John Lewis 2002 

Keith Sichler 2003 

Peter Reid 2004 

Rowley Fenwick 2005 

Keith Wilson 2008 

Perry Eden 2008 

Rob Walton 2008 

Tim Clements 2009 

Alistair Stevenson 2010 

Attendance and Apologies 

If you are unable to attend a club meeting or function, 

your apology can be made to Sergeant Peter Nichols by 

calling  0419 216 110 prior to 12 noon on the day of 

the meeting. Your make up of attendance is important 

to our Club and may be submitted 14 days before, after, 

or on the same day as the Club meeting. 

Pavilion Hire  

Hire of the Pavilion can only be made by contacting President Jack     

Odgers.  Ph 8645 8476 or 0411 273 159 

CLUB PRESIDENT 

Jack Odgers 

CLUB SECRETARY 

Tim Clements 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

Ed King 

WORLD PRESIDENT 

Ray Klinginsmith 

Our Meetings 

Tuesdays, 6 pm for 6:30 pm 

EYRE HOTEL, Playford Avenue, 

WHYALLA 5600 

Postal Address 

PO Box 269, WHYALLA 5600 

Email (Secretary) 

timandsue@internode.on.net 

Website 

www.whyalla.rotaryaust.org 



The Rotary Club of Whyalla 

An association of business & professional people committed 

to the enjoyment of each others company in the undertaking 

of Humanitarian Projects. 

PRESIDENT - Jack Odgers. 

IMMED. PAST PRESIDENT - Michele Hart. SECRETARY - Tim 

Clements.  

TREASURER - Keith Sichler. CLUB SERVICE - Soto Stuppos.  

PUBLIC RELATIONS - Kerry Wishart. 

Other Rotary Club Meetings 

WHYALLA NORRIE   Monday 7.00 pm, Alexander Motel 

PORT LINCOLN    Tuesday 6:30 pm, Ravendale Sports Complex 

PORT AUGUSTA       Wednesday 6:30 pm, Hotel Flinders 

PORT PIRIE      Thursday 6:15 pm , Golf Club 

ROXBY DISTRICT 1st & 3rd Monday 6:30 pm. Call 0447 485 116 for location 

Membership 

Lyn Braid (Heavy Haulage Admin) John Cagney (Pharmacy) 

Fai Chivell (Literature Education) Tim Clements (Access Equip. Hire) 

John Davis (Disability Services) David Dunn (Corporate Services) 

Glen Eden (Insurance) Perry Eden (Metallurgy) 

Clint Garrett (Secondary Education) Michele Hart (Banking Retail) 

Vin Higgins (Dry Cleaning) John Holds (Pharmacy) 

Brian Moodie (Electrical Peter Nichols (Laundry Services) 

Jack Odgers (Bicycle Retail) Jane Owens (Disability Services) 

Jari Peltonen (Metallurgy) Keith Sichler (Banking Retail) 

Soto Stuppos (Accountancy) Kerry Wishart (Health & Beauty) 

  

Jim Pollock (Honorary) Rosemary Hepworth (Honorary) 

Valerie Chivell (Honorary)  

CLUB SERVICE 
Soto Stuppos (Director) 
Tim Clements 
Glen Eden 
John Holds 

Keith Sichler 

PUBLIC RELATIONS 
Kerry Wishart (Director) 
Fai Chivell  
John Cagney 
Vin Higgins 

Jari Peltonen 

SERGEANT 
Peter Nicholls 

SERVICE PROJECTS 

Jane Owens (Director) 
Lyn Braid 
John Davis 
David Dunn 
Clint Garrett 
Michele Hart 
Brian Moodie 
Peter Nichols 

Soto Stuppos 

HISTORY 

Vin Higgins 

BULLETIN 
Brian Moodie 

LOCAL CONTACT 

DIRECTORY 
Perry Eden 

PROGRAM 

John Cagney 

PAVILION 
Jack Odgers 

ATTENDANCE 
Lyn Braid 

YOUTH/YOUTH 

PROTECTION 
Clint Garrett 

VAN 
Brian Moodie 

Soto Stuppos 



Coming Up 

 Next Week 

21/9/10 

Following Week 

28/9/10 

Chairman Clinton Garrett Michele Hart 

GUEST SPEAKER Tom & Mary Holmes  

TOPIC Moving towards wellness Rotary Information 

Vote of Thanks Jane Owens Keith Sichler 

Stewards Tim & John D. David & Glen 

Rotary Information 

Whyalla Norrie  Picnic at Warren’s Gorge 

Last Sunday, several Members of our Club joined members of the Norrie Club 

for a BBQ at Warren’s Gorge in the Flinders Ranges. 

There were about thirty people attending, unfortunately, the weather was a bit 

iffy. Though the company made up for it 

A couple of highlights on the day, Jennie got 

pipped for speeding on the Pt Augusta road 

and I got a badly cracked windscreen on the 

same road going home. 

As is said, you win some, you lose some. 

 

BUILDING COMMUNITIES—BRIDGING CONTINENTS 

Luke Saxon, doing the cooking 

BUILDING COMMUNITIES—BRIDGING CONTINENTS 

TONIGHTS PROGRAM 

Meeting No. 2816 

Tuesday 14/ Sep/ 2010 

Chairman Perry Eden 

GUEST SPEAKER Keith Sichler 

TOPIC Experiences in Rotary 

Vote of Thanks Peter Nichols 

Stewards John C. & Fai 

Chairman Glen Eden 

Attendance 14 + 3 make-ups =85% 

Apologies Lyn, Kerry & Jane 

Guests Paulette Green 

LAST WEEK 

Raffle $52.00, was won by Brian 

Thought for the Week 

Truth, wisdom, learning and good sense are worth paying for. 



Presidents Remarks - Jack Odgers 

Jack told us how the “Boss” had given him the day off, to weed the garden. He 
told us that he spent part of the time watching a colony of ants moving home!! 

Highlights 

Michele has started going back to the gym, for the first time in months, maybe 
Vin should too, as his battery was flat. 

Birthdays & Anniversaries 

Brian and Marg Garrett, were due birthdays and Glen had joined the Club on the 
8th of September 1966. 

REPORTS 

Secretary - Tim Clements 

Tim advised us, that Marie Dorrington, of the Adelaide West Club, has been 
nominated as District Governor Elect  for the year 2011/2012. 

Board meetings will now be held on the first Thursday of the month, as financial 
statements will be available. 

The Board has decided that on scheduled Rotary Info and Fun Nights, the 
Chairman of the night will be expected to provide the information section and 
Club Service to arrange the fun section. 

A request has been made, for a band to use the Pavilion for their practice 
sessions. Tim will investigate and advise. 

An e-mail has been received from a lady in the Rotary Club of Bulawayo South 
in Zimbabwe, who have one of our Club banners, she has suggested that we 
could share ideas. Tim has given her our e-mail address. 

Service Projects - Michele Hart. 

In Jane's absence, Michele advised that there will be a committee meeting on 
Wednesday 15th, it will be at David’s home, starting at 7.00pm 

Brian reported on the MCU outing at the Probus District Picnic. After an 
exceedingly slow start, they ended up making a few dollars. 

We have been requested to take the MCU back to Tanderra, at the end of 
October for their Medieval weekend, more later. 

Rotary Foundation - John Holds 

John advised that he had attended the Foundation in Adelaide last month, it 

BUILDING COMMUNITIES—BRIDGING CONTINENTS 

Last Week 

covered many topics, which John will report on in more detail later. 

Club History-  Vin Higgins   

Vin spoke about the Meeting on August 1st 1974, this was when the Club was  

involved in the building of the Fishing Jetty at the Foreshore . One interesting 
fact was that fourteen Members agreed to make up any shortfall if  the public 
fundraising failed to cover the costs! 

Sergeant -Peter Nichols 

Treasurer Keith had apparently given Peter an account for half his annual subs 
for $12.50 and David, for being only 6 when Glen joined Rotary. 

GUEST SPEAKER 

Mary-Anne Pitman 

Living in the USA 

Mary-Anne is an Adelaide woman, who had the travel bug. She worked for a 
year in Japan, then had a year in Europe. On her way back to Australia, she 
visited an aunt in Maryland in the US, for a short visit, but she found it so 
attractive, that she stayed there for 15 years, from 1993 till 2008. 

Most of this time was spent in New York. She lived mainly in the Borough of 
Manhattan and related several of her experiences there, the good the bad and the 
ugly. 

She felt the good was that the city was always full of people, night and day and 
with this there was an element of security. The population of New York is 8 
million and Manhattan is 2.5 million 

The bad, was that she was attacked and had to 
fight a mugger for her handbag, which she 
managed to keep hold off. 

The ugly, well she did relate an experience with a  
character who had a rather strange, though 
harmless fetish. 

She related how the events of 11th September 
2001 affected her, as her office was not that far 
from the Twin Towers. 

She is back now in Adelaide, mainly for family 
reasons 

BUILDING COMMUNITIES—BRIDGING CONTINENTS 

Last Week 

Rtn. Vin & Mary –Anne 


